


morning coffees and Market Days.  
 
Before you use the long arm quilting machine, you MUST recertify, even if you've had classes 
before. The sign-up sheet is to the right of the Handiquilter, on the cabinet door. This does not 
apply to those who have just taken classes on it.  
 
We have enough churn dash blocks to make two quilts. Thank you Louise , for the pattern. It's a 
very old pattern, but so pretty made up into scrappy quilts. Carol Zobrist will do BOM for 
January.  
 
Adrienne made new quilt labels and left space on the label to sign your name if you worked on 
the quilt in any way......quilting, binding , etc.  
 
Thank you to the ladies who assembled quilt tops, backs and batting last week , readying them 
for quilting . I think they got 4 or 5 quilts ready. We now have polyester batting available if you 
prefer that to Warm 'N Natural and will soon be getting a roll of 80/20. We encourage you to try 
out the "new" batting and give feedback as to how you liked it and how it quilted up on the long 
arm.  
 
Tips:  
When sewing long strips together, sew one in one direction and the next in the opposite 
direction, continuing to alternate. This keeps the sewn strips from becoming a "C" in shape. 
Susie Johansson  
 
New way to sew a sleeve is to put triangles in the top corners. Since I can't draw this on my 
computer.....see Karen Anderson for clarification.  
 
Use one of those sticky rollers to pick up threads and bits of fabric that have fallen on the floor. 
Anonymous.  
 
Wishing you all a very Happy New Year and , oh yes, will see you all NEXT YEAR. 


